SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 9, 1987

Present were Selectmen Mansfield, Olson, Dodge and secretary.

The Meeting was called to order by Chairman Mansfield at 7:45. The
minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted as written. The Selectmen
reviewed and approved to pay current bills.

At 8:00, the Selectmen met with Herbert Scott. He reported John
Bunton has only paid part of the amount due the paving work on his
subdivision road located on Lull Road. Mr. Bunton advised the paving
company to collect the balance from Mr. Scott who is not responsible in
amy way. Mr. Scott hoped the Selectmem had some leverage to force Mr.
Bunton to pay the balance due. Sel. Dodge admitted that they have no way
to apply pressure since the road is up to specification as requested.

The Selectmen can, though, hold up the sale of lots until the cistern is
in place.

The Selectmen met with Library Trustees at 9:00. Present were Sarah
Chapman and Paul Stanger. Finance Committee chairman, Edward Colburn{
was also present. The Trustees wished to review the Town Budget. The
Finance Committee had recommended the Library appropriation be reduced
by 5%Z. The Trustees plan to ask for the entire amount before reduction.
Mr. Stanger suggested that the Selectmen set up regular meetings with the
different departments to keep abreast of all problems, etc.

The Selectmen reviewed the road proposed in the Robert Todd subdivision
in an effort to determine whether or not to ask that the road be paved.
Sel. Mansfield moved to require that the road in question, located on
Middle Branch Read, be tarred. The motion was seconded and passed.

The Selectmen expressed concern of the interface of the new proposed
road around the old homestead with Colburn Road.

The Selectmen next reviewed the proposed road of the subdivision of
Country Views Home Inc. on Scobie Pond Road. The Selectmen will require
that it meet with the town road specifications. The motion was moved

and voted unanimously

Adjourned at 11:00 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Hooper, sec.




